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SPANISH ACCOUNTING AND AUDITING INSTITUTE (ICAC)

COMMENTS ON EFRAG’S DRAFT COMMENT LETTER ABOUT THE IASB’S EXPOSURE DRAFT OF PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO IAS 23 BORROWING COSTS
In the draft comment letter, EFRAG proposes two questions to commentators.  The first one is related with the inclusion of a paragraph stating the support on the IASB’s ED although EFRAG do not share entirely the reasons argued.  The second one is about the final answer to ED question 1.  

On the above, the ICAC shares the comments made regarding the elimination of options in accounting standards and that the proposals included in the ED does not guarantee the full alignment with the US GAAP criteria, nevertheless we prefer that the final EFRAG’s comment letter will include the paragraph in which states the support.

Related to the reply to question 1, according to stated in the preceding paragraph, we prefer the “support answer”.  Moreover, we encourage EFRAG to delete its comment in relation to the “profit margin” of an internally developed asset included in the answer to this question.

Apart from these comments, we support the rest of the EFRAG’s approach.

Should you need any further clarification do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours faithfully,

José Ramón González García

Spanish Accounting and Auditing Institute (ICAC)
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